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This announcement is made by the Company pursuant to Rules 9.26 and 17.10(2)(a) of the

GEM Listing Rules and the Inside Information Provisions under Part XIVA of the SFO.

Reference is made to the announcements (the ‘‘Announcements’’) of the Company dated 10

July 2020, 9 March 2021 and 14 July 2021 in relation to the submission of the formal

application to the Stock Exchange for the Proposed Transfer of Listing pursuant to Chapter

9A of and Appendix 28 to the Main Board Listing Rules and the relevant provisions of the

GEM Listing Rules. Unless otherwise specified, capitalised terms used herein shall have the

same meaning as those defined in the Announcements.

The Application was re-submitted to the Stock Exchange on 9 March 2021. As six months

had passed since the re-submission of the Application, the Application has automatically

lapsed. To continue with the Application, the Board is pleased to announce that the

Company has re-submitted a formal renewal of application to the Stock Exchange on 28

October 2021 for the Proposed Transfer of Listing pursuant to Chapter 9A of and Appendix

28 to the Main Board Listing Rules.

Further announcement(s) will be made by the Company to keep the Shareholders and

potential investors of the Company informed of the progress of the Proposed Transfer of

Listing as and when appropriate.
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Shareholders and potential investors should be aware that the implementation of the

Transfer of Listing is subject to, among others, the conditions of the Transfer of Listing

set out in this announcement being fulfilled. There is no assurance that the approval

will be obtained from the Stock Exchange for the Transfer of Listing. Accordingly, the

Transfer of Listing may or may not proceed. Shareholders and potential investors are

advised to exercise caution when dealing in the Shares.

By Order of the Board

JTF International Holdings Limited

Xu Ziming

Chairman and Executive Director

Hong Kong, 28 October 2021

As at the date of this announcement, the executive Directors are Mr. Xu Ziming, Ms. Huang

Sizhen and Mr. Choi Sio Peng, and the independent non-executive Directors are Mr. Chan

William, Mr. Tsui Hing Shan and Mr. Kan Siu Chung.

This announcement, for which the Directors collectively and individually accept full

responsibility, includes particulars given in compliance with the Rules Governing the Listing

of Securities on GEM of the Stock Exchange for the purpose of giving information with

regard to the Company. The Directors, having made all reasonable enquires, confirm that,

to the best of their knowledge and belief, the information contained in this announcement is

accurate and complete in all material respects and not misleading or deceptive; and there

are no other matters the omission of which would make any statement herein or this

announcement misleading.

This announcement will remain on the ‘‘Latest Company Announcements’’ page of GEM

website at www.hkgem.com for at least seven days from the date of its posting. This

announcement will also be published on the website of the Company at www.jtfoil.com.
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